FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
I am writing to request information under the Freedom of Information Act relating to a road your authority is responsible for maintaining.
Specifically, my query relates to Ethel Road, Evington, Leicester, LE4.
Please can you send me:

1) A copy of your current road maintenance policy relating to that road. Please send me the full policy, but this should include details of the intended frequency of road safety inspections, how these inspections should be conducted and the maximum time between identification of a defect and repairs being carried out.
The Council holds the information you have asked for.

Here is a link to the Local Transport Plan. 

transport-asset-management-plan-2011-2015.pdf (leicester.gov.uk)
Ethel Road is split into 2 sections for inspection purposes, Evington Valley Road to Wakerley Road, and, Wakerley Road to Goodwood Road. Both sections are inspected 2 times per year, Evington Valley Road to Wakerley Road in April and October and Wakerley Road to Goodwood Road in March and September. These inspections are carried out on foot. All identified safety defects have a repair response time of either: same day, 4, 10 or 30 working days.

2) A copy of the road repair history for that road over the past year. Again, please send me the full road repair history, but this should include:
- dates of all safety inspections between November 2023 - Febuary 2024.
No scheduled safety inspections of Ethel Road were due to be carried out in those months.

Copies of the highway inspection registers for the two sections of Ethel Road for the period 1/3/2023 – 29/2/2024 are attached. The works orders listed on these documents include footway repairs as well as carriageway ones. 


- details of how safety inspections were undertaken (walked or driven, speed of inspection vehicle etc)
Walked.


- details of all carriageway defects identified, with description, date and time
No defects were identified as a result of scheduled safety inspections between November 2023 and February 2024. Some were identified as a result of reports from members of the public and details of the defects are in the attached spreadsheet together with all other carriageway repairs issued between 1/3/2023 and 29/2/2024.  

- details of how the authority handled these defects, what repairs were undertaken and the time between the identification of each defect and a repair being carried out.

Please see the attached spreadsheets. Please note that details of third parties involved have been redacted (removed).

The Council judges that this personal data is being processed for the purposes of employment and that disclosure to the wider world under the Act would constitute a breach of Data Protection principles, notably Principle 1– fair, lawful and transparent processing and Principle 2 – processing for specified and not incompatible purposes. Therefore, this Information is exempt from release

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
